Proposal to Enforce Transparent and Bylaws-Based Officer Nominations – Submitted by Commissioner Tremmel Watson
Summary:
This proposal addresses concerns about the use of informal and undocumented criteria such as tenure, prior advocacy, and meeting participation in DAC officer nominations. These practices are not authorized by the Commission’s bylaws or founding resolution and may violate Government Code § 11135 by creating disparate impact, particularly excluding both Black commissioners from leadership consideration.

Key Provisions Proposed for Immediate Adoption:
1. Only criteria explicitly outlined in the DAC Bylaws or formally adopted by the full Commission may be used in officer nominations.
2. The Nominations Committee must not apply any informal or staff-suggested criteria unless formally codified.
3. All members in good standing are equally eligible for officer roles, regardless of tenure or perceived readiness.
4. This policy would apply to the current and all future nomination cycles unless formally amended.

Rationale:
· Legal compliance with the Brown Act, Robert’s Rules, and Government Code § 11135.
· Commitment to equity and public trust.
· Recognition that leadership skills are teachable and exclusion based on “readiness” is inherently discriminatory.

Request for Action:
A formal motion is also included requesting County Counsel to publicly release legal guidance related to:
· The legality of informal criteria in officer selection.
· The removal of confirmed agenda items without a vote.
· Potential disparate impact under state anti-discrimination law.

Submitted for discussion and possible action on May 28, 2025.

